
 

Letter written to Bonnie from her 
grandmother Katherine Bondeena Yakey 
Arnold (Nanna). Nanna was 88 years old 
when she wrote this letter.


Wednesday night Jan 26, 1966


Dear Bonnie:


Your letter received yesterday and I 
shall hasten a reply. So nice to have a 
letter once more. I had planned writing 
you this week but you beat me to it. 
And I guess it’s well you did. I began 
right after the holidays writing my 
thank you notes. After writing three I 
fell by the wayside as usual. Right 
now I wish to thank the Updegrove 
family for remembering me at 
Christmas time. Due to conditions 
beyond our control, in a part of my 
family, near and at Christmas time, I 
made no preparations whatever for 
the holidays. Asking only for restore 
health.




 

We all enjoyed our little visit with the 
family. It was planned for the holiday 
season of ’64 but weather conditions 
prevented. So glad the boys have a 
bath up on the their floor! How they 
must enjoy it. And the dear little organ. 
What a joy for the whole family. I 
always loved organ music. When I see 
a picture of a family group around an 
organ playing and singing I think what 
a joy and accomplishment.




 

My dear Mother had a very sweet 
soprano voice. I well remember her 
singing as she moved around through 
the house about her work. The boys 
were so obliging to play for us. This 
great blessing of snow which our 
Heavenly Father is sending upon our 
dry and parched earth and vegetation 
is a reminder that He does supply our 
needs. I liked your new carpet and 
covered stairway. Every addition adds 
to the comfort of one’s home.




I shall now close hoping you all come 
see me. With love to all. Nanna


